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Upcoming Dates 

Term 1  Week 4   Issue 4  21st February 2020 

Students of the Week 

FEB Mon 24th– 

Thurs 27th 

Swimming classes @ 

11am-1.30pm 

 Tues 25th Shrove Tuesday 

 Wed 26th Ash Wednesday 

Chapel 9 am 

No Foundation classes 

 Fri 28th Swimming Carnival 

MAR Wed 4th Wimmera  Machinery 

Field Days excursion 

No Foundation classes 

 Tues 10th — 

Fri 13th 

Book Fair 

Congratulations to the following students 

who were presented with Student of the 

Week awards at assembly last Friday: 

Year F/1: Zara 

Year 1/2: Justin 

Year 3/4: Moosa 

Year 5/6: Nate 

Lutheran Laypeople’s League 

The LLL provides school banking, which 

teaches children the important life skill of 

saving money.  

If a children's saving account is opened with 

the LLL before 31 March 2020, the LLL will 

deposit a gift of $25. 

See details on the back page for more 

information or see Mrs Koning at the front 

office. 



 

Get ‘Em Going Playgroup has started 

again, meeting each Tuesday at 9.30 am. 

Each week children will be given the 

opportunity to participate in physical, social 

and mental stimulating activities to assist in 

preparing them for their learning journey 

ahead. 

Please bring along the following: 

 A water bottle 

 Fruit snack 

 Gold coin donation 

If you have any questions or would like 

more information on the program please 

see Mrs Koning at the front office.  

Get ‘em Going 

Organisation, Adaptability and Having-A-Go 

Swimming lessons commenced this week and 

students are to be commended for their 

attitude and participation thus far.  A special 

thank you to Mrs Mason and Mrs Alexander for 

their extra contribution in leading swimming 

lessons.  Equipping children with essential 

water safety skills is hugely important and we 

are pleased to offer this opportunity for lessons.  

Last week at assembly we spoke about the 

need to be organised (having our necessary 

gear and being ready in a timely manner), 

being adaptable (our timetable has changed 

and we’re doing different things), and having 

a go – for some children putting their head 

under water is a huge achievement, but will 

only happen through having a go.  Taking 

appropriate risks helps us to grow in 

confidence and resilience.  The characteristics 

of organisation, adaptability and having-a-go 

are important qualities to possess, and 

hopefully are developing through our 

swimming lesson time. 

Parent Handbook 

The 2020 Parent Handbook will be sent home 

soon.  The handbook is filled with useful and 

important information about the school, 

including communication processes, 

curriculum information, uniform requirements 

and more.  I encourage you to read and 

familiarise yourselves with it. 

IPad compatible keyboards 

The school has purchased portable keyboards 

for students to use with iPads.  These keyboards 

will provide opportunities for skill development 

in typing and keyboard navigation, and by 

being portable allow students greater flexibility 

in their learning.   

 

From the Principal 

Swimming Carnival and Wimmera Field Days 

Next Friday our annual Swimming Carnival will 

be held.  Once we have finalised 

nominations for events a program will be 

created and distributed.  The carnival will 

start at 9.30am and conclude around 

12.30pm.  Students will need to be at school 

normal time before we walk to the pool.  A 

letter with greater detail will be distributed 

next week. 

On Wednesday March 4 the whole school will 

attend the Wimmera Field Days at 

Longerenong.  Transport will be by bus and 

students may wear their sports uniform.  This is 

a wonderful opportunity for the students to 

experience the field days, and to learn about 

the many facets that contribute to rural and 

regional communities. 

Every blessing for your week, 

Damon Prenzler 



 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Oliver and Chelsea Bone and their 

family 

 Darcy Borgelt and his family 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill:  11 am 

Woorak:  11 am 

Jeparit: 9 am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Celebrating life with God 

So it is with faith: if it is alone and includes no 

actions, then it is dead. 

But someone will say, ‘One person has faith, 

another has actions’. My answer is, ‘Show me how 

anyone can have faith without actions. I will show 

you my faith by my actions.’ (verses 17,18) 

Read James 2:14-26 

You may have joined in the song sung at birthday 

celebrations: ‘Why was he born so beautiful, why 

was he born at all? Because he had no say in it, 

no say in it at all!’ This song is sung in fun, but it 

makes the serious point that the life each one of 

us enjoys comes to us as a gift. In fact, at birthday 

celebrations we rejoice in this gift of life: we eat 

and sing and laugh and talk. 

The point St James is making in the reading is this: 

none of us choose to have spiritual life from God – 

God gives us the gift of faith. But just as it’s difficult 

to imagine being physically alive without eating 

and laughing and talking and thinking, so it’s 

difficult to imagine being spiritually alive without 

praying and loving and serving and hoping. 

God has given you faith in the Lord Jesus. You are 

free to celebrate this spiritual life with all your 

heart! 

Father, thank you for giving me the gift of faith. 

Give me wisdom so that I will always serve you 

with my whole heart. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel is held in the Multi Purpose 

Room on Friday at 9am. Today it was 

run by Pastor Carl. Next week chapel 

will be on Wednesday instead of 

Friday. Parents and friends are invited to 

join us and stay for morning tea and 

coffee. 

Chapel Offering 

At today’s Chapel $37.20 was collected 

and will go to the Maw Per Koh orhanage 

school in Myanmar.  So far this year, 

$111.35  has been generously received 

from Chapel offerings. Thank you for 

blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-nitiydl-muhirtrlh-t/


 

Hats 

NLS volunteers 

Reading Buddies Program 

We are currently seeking some parent helpers to 

assist with our reading buddies program and 

Perceptual Motor Program (PMP). Reading 

buddies involves parent volunteers coming into 

classrooms and listening to students reading 

aloud. Volunteers must have a current Working 

With Children Check and complete the training 

that is explained below.  

Volunteering at NLS 

For all parents wishing to volunteer at school to 

help in the classroom, on camps or with other 

student activities this year, parents must bring 

the following to the front office: 1) a current 

Working with Children Check and; 2) a 

certificate of completion of one-hour Valuing 

Safe Community training session on-line within 

the past three years. As a school of the Lutheran 

Church of Australia (LCA), staff and volunteers 

are obliged to meet the requirements of the 

LCA Safe Place Policy. Valuing Safe 

Communities (VSC) is a program to comply with 

this expectation. This training is valid for three 

years.  

VSC Online Training Instructions 

Go to http://ilearn.alc.edu.au/course/

view.php?id=170 and follow the instructions. Use 

the Enrolment Key: VSC4_Volunt33r to gain 

access to the training. On-line training takes 

about 30-40 minutes. Certificates of completion 

will be generated at the end of the session. If 

you need any assistance, or would like to use a 

school computer to complete the training, 

please see Mrs Koning at the front office. 

Please remember that hats are compulsory for 

Term 1. No hat means no play.  Please make 

sure that all hat are named and maintained in 

good condition. 

Swimming News 

We are looking forward to our swimming 

lessons over the next week.  Please ensure 

students have the necessary items with them 

for the lessons.  Lesson times are listed below, 

classes will be walking to and from the pool, 

allowing around 15 minutes for the journey.  

Because of this, some classes will have a 

slightly different recess or lunch time during 

swimming weeks. 

Year 5/6:  11.00 – 11.30 

Year 3/4:  11.30 – 12.00 

Year 1/2:  12.00 – 12.30 

Year F/1:  12.30 – 1.00 

 

The Swimming Carnival will be held on Friday 

28th February and we are seeking a few 

volunteers to assist us on the day. If you are 

able to assist please contact Mrs Koning at 

the front office.  



Cyber safety agreements 

All students are required to return a signed 

cyber safety agreement before they are 

permitted to use devices at school.  These 

were emailed to families with the Welcome 

letter.  There are still a few outstanding. 

Please return these ASAP.  If you require a 

new cyber safety agreement please see 

Karen in the front office. 

Zooper Doopers 

 

Hockey roadshow 

A reminder that Zooper Doopers are to be 

ordered before school each day. 

On Wednesday 19th February each class had the opportunity to participate in the Hockey 

Roadshow. Thanks to Zali for instructing the students and Carol Case-Hassall for helping. 

Students in Years 3 to 6 now have keyboard 

cases to use with their iPads. 







We are offering Wimmera child, with their family and up to three friends, a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to meet 
Chris and his animals when he visits Horsham on Sunday March 8, 2020. 
Conditions for entry are: 
1. The child lives in the Wimmera catchment  (check this map to see our catchment boundary) 
2. The child is available to come to Horsham on the afternoon of Sunday March 8 
3. Entries are open to children aged 12 years and under 
4. We will only accept photo entries that are posted on social media by a parent, guardian or teacher 

Entering is easy!  

All photo entries must be posted by a parent, guardian or teacher. 

1.    Take a photo of a child actively helping the local environment. It could be picking up rubbish, using a 
boomerang bag while shopping, planting trees, recycling, catching a carp or riding your bike or walking to 
school instead of using a car. 
2.    Upload the photo to Facebook or Instagram and tag Wimmera CMA, plus include the hashtag 
#WildWimmeraKids or #wildwimmerakids - this automatically enters the child into the competition draw. 
3.    Wimmera CMA will share the entries on our Facebook and Instagram pages, and we welcome others 
to share our competition posts on social media.  

*  For us to view and share competition photos you need to select 'public' for the audience in your settings when 
you upload your photo entry.  
Entries close Monday February 24. A Wimmera CMA staff judging panel will select the winner who will 

be notified by Friday February 28. 

https://wcma.pozi.com/#/x[142.16000]/y[-36.50961]/z[9]/


 






